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NORTH CAMPUS-UNIVERSITY PARK DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

Meeting of the Board of Directors

March 4, 2008 - Summary
There was not a quorum; no action was taken.
Board members discussed the Devonshire Downs project. Douglas E. Barnhart (DEB) has been retained as Construction Manager at Risk, with Shea Homes serving as consultant. DEB has been value engineering the project while maintaining stated standards.

DEB moved from the 45○ angle in the original site plan to a more efficient grid layout. This reduces the needed number of building types from four to two. The footprints are somewhat changed, with homes ranging from 1400 to 1700 square feet, and the roof design has been simplified. The central park was moved north to incorporate the geo-zone. Color and texture will be used to differentiate units.

The next steps are completion of schematic design for CSU Board of Trustees approval.

NCUP is considering building Phase I in sub-phases. Shea Homes concurs with this approach, given the current housing market.

NCUP retained Ultimate Home Sales to provide consulting on how to price the homes for sale. The cost per unit exceeds the current recommended selling price by $60,000 ($2.6 million for forty-three units). Management is considering ways to cover the shortfall.

Working drawings will be completed in late summer. Construction of the first homes will be preceded by several months of site work, demolition, utilities and road work. As this work is finishing, construction of the homes will begin.
The demand market study was done in 2005, when the market was very different. Management will continue to watch the market and make adjustments as necessary. It will be an uphill battle with the Chancellor’s Office, given the problems with housing projects at other CSU campuses.
